
 

 

May 30, 2023 
 
 
Senator Matt Dolan 
Chair, Ohio Senate Finance Committee 
1 Capitol Square, 1st Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
Dear Chairman Dolan: 
 
On behalf of the collective interests of Ohio's 222 credit unions and their 3.2 million members, the 
Ohio Credit Union League (OCUL) appreciates the opportunity to provide testimony in support of 
language included in the House-passed version of the State Operating Budget (Substitute House Bill 
33) that would enable small businesses to partner with credit unions through the Ohio Capital 
Access Program (OCAP). This existing program, operated by the Ohio Department of Development 
(Development), will further enable credit unions to support local, small businesses with accessible 
and affordable capital. 
 
Ohio communities thrive when people have access to resources and opportunities that foster greater 
financial well-being. As member-owned cooperatives, Ohio credit unions work to advance 
communities by building stronger financial futures. Focused on assisting businesses with unmet 
needs, OCAP encourages financial institutions to lend to small and minority-owned businesses that 
may not meet conventional underwriting standards by establishing a modest loan loss "guarantee" 
account to help a financial institution manage risk. 
 
Ohio credit unions are available Main Street lenders that prioritize the unique financial needs of 
consumers, businesses, and communities. Access to affordable capital is crucial with rising interest 
rates, liquidity crunches, and economic fluctuation. This overdue change to the law will allow small 
businesses to access OCAP resources regardless of their preferred financial institution. The 
modification will also empower credit unions to fully serve their communities and member 
businesses. 
 
We respectfully request that credit union inclusion in Development's existing Capital Access 
Program remain in the Senate version of House Bill 33, so small businesses can choose to partner 
with their community-based credit union. Thank you for your consideration, and please reach out to 
us should we be of any assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Jared Weiser        
Director, Legislative Affairs 
 
Cc:  Members of the Ohio Senate Finance Committee 
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